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Alumni and friends, thank 
you to those who attended 
and donated generously to 
the annual WSAA Super Bowl 
Basket Raffle. The sold out 
event of 250 tickets was a 
great success, and the 
money raised will benefit our 

scholarship program.  Photos, contributors and 
volunteers are listed in the newsletter. Please 
support those who support us.  

Thank you to the committee who obtained do-
nations, put baskets together, transported the 
treasures to the Our Lady of Mount Carmel 
Community Center, set up, sold tickets through-
out the evening, and stayed to clean up as well.  
I would especially like to thank Sue Skufca Bell 
and Lori Ondecko, co-chairs from the Class of 
1982, who led the team of volunteers and 
worked tirelessly to make this a great success.  

 Browse the newsletter for upcoming class reun-
ions and decade reunion dates. Please contact 
Nancy Perlic with any information you would like 
shared in the newsletter at any time. The infor-
mation can be placed in the newsletter or 
shared in an announcement on  

                                   (Continued to page 2) 
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SAVE THE DATE FOR 
WSAA EVENTS  

From the Director (Continued from page 1)  

The next WSAA Board meeting will be 
on Tuesday, April 5th, starting at 6:45 
p.m. in the WHS cafeteria.   

WSAA Achievement Hall of Fame Nominations 
must be in by April 15th.  Check 
www.wickliffealumni.org for more details.  
 

WSAA Ice Cream Social featuring 
Frank Foti and the Lake Shore Live 
Steamers at Penitentiary Glen in 
Kirtland is July 30th, from 1:00 PM 
to 3:00 PM. 

Facebook or placed at the website. We are 
sending out more email blasts, so make sure to 
always check your spam, as that may be where 
it shows up. We continue to have issues with 
certain internet service providers. 

Frank Foti and the Lake Shore Live Steamers 
have reserved Metroparks Penitentiary Glen 
Reservation in Kirtland on July 30th for the an-
nual WSAA Ice Cream Social and Train Rides. 
This will coincide with That 70ôs Reunion to be 
held at Deekers Side Tracks Bar and Grille that 
evening. 

The Achievement Hall of Fame will be held later 
this summer. Nominations are being accepted 
for those Wickliffe Schools alumni who gradu-
ated at least 10 years ago and who have 
achieved outstanding accomplishments in his or 
her chosen profession or have made extraordi-
nary contributions to their community. Nomina-
tions will be accepted until midnight April 15 th. 
The nomination form can be found at the WSAA 
website, www.wickliffe.alumni.org . Nominations 
can also be made for coaches and teachers that 
impacted students and families at Wickliffe 
Schools. The dinner will be held at Pine Ridge 
Country Club. More information regarding induc-
tees, date, time, and ticket information to follow 
in the next few months.  

 

The WSAA is supporting the Wickliffe Board of 
Education in its effort to create a Wickliffe 
Schools Family Resource Center. The center is 
being built to support the needs of students and 
their families to ensure their educational experi-
ence is rich and fulfilling. The center is being 
funded through grants and donations. Please 
consider making a donation through Go Fund 
Me. 

To get to the funding site: Copy and paste the 
link that has been created into your browser:  

Thank you to all our donors .  Without your gen-
erous donations we could not continue to positively 
impact the lives of students and alumni of Wickliffe 
City Schools.  

Donations can be mailed in or made at our Wickliffe 
Schools Alumni Association website at 
www.wickliffealumni.org using PayPal or a credit 
card. 

Gold Donor  

 Parker Hannifin   

https://www.gofundme.com/wickliffefamilyrc                                           

Read about the project  

Donate by clicking on Donate Now  

Enter the amount and credit card information.  

Follow the prompts to complete the transaction  

The site is safe and has been used by millions of 
people for many different reasons. 

Teri DiMattia Shine, Class of 1972                    
WSAA Executive Director & Historian                                 
Tshine2141@aol.com 440-666-9306 

http://www.wickliffe.alumni.org
https://www.gofundme.com/wickliffefamilyrc
mailto:Tshine2141@aol.com
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WSAA  2016 Super Bowl Tailgate Basket Raffle                                                                                                                               
A special thanks to all our donors and volunteers.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated. 

Please support these businesses.  Our apologies to anyone we may have overlooked.   

     CORPORATE DONORS 

African Safari Wildlife Park 

Alecsi's 

Alpine Valley Ski Resort 

Brown Aveda Institute 

Carnegie Science Center 

Children's Museum of Pittsburgh 

City Ballet of Cleveland 

Cleveland Botanical Gardens 

Cleveland International Film Festival 

Cleveland Metroparks 

Congressman David Joyce 

COSI 

Courtyard by Marriott - Cleveland Airport South 

Dino's 

Euclid Jalousies 

Finish Line Car Wash, Joseph Varcelli 

Firehouse Grille 

Fun 'n Stuff 

Great Lakes Theater 

Green Ridge Golf Course 

Hair Antics 

Improv Comedy Club 

Imperial Wine Beverage 

Independence Business Supply - Steve Gordon 

International Fishing Game Association 

International Women's Air & Space      Mu-
seum 

J. Marie's Salon 

Lake County Captains 

Lake Erie Nature & Science Center 

Luminara Candles, Mike O'Shaughnessy 

Manhattan Deli Bar & Grille 

Mansour Gavin Attorneys 

Marlene's Bakers Supply 

Memphis Entertainment Group 

Miller Boat Line Ferries 

Mitchell's Ice Cream 

Mosack's 

Mr. Chicken  

Mt. Carmel Players 

Nautica Queen 

Ohio Sports & Fitness 

Our Town and All-Around 

Pat Catan's Craft Centers 

Petti's Pizza 

Pizzazz 

Pure Window Cleaning, LLC 

Rabbit Run Community Arts Assoc. 

ReMax Results - Louise Seifert, Joe Seifert 

Revolution Pizza 

Rudy's Meats 

Dr. Sid Savitt 

Salon Soleil Beauty Parlor 

Sherwin Williams 

Slice Pizzeria 

Spinners 

Styled Profiles 

Sussex 

SweetBerry Market 

Texas Roadhouse 

The Cheesecake Factory 

The Greek House Grille 

The Melting Pot 

The Niklee Co. 

Trolley Tours of Cleveland 

United Skates of America 

Viktorôs Legacy 

Vittorioôs 

West End YMCA 

WhirlyBall 

Wickliffe Lanes 

Wickliffe Public Library 

Willoughby Brewing Co. 

Willoughby Martial Arts Academy 

Willow Run Veterinary Clinic 
WSAA Board of Directors &                              
     Auction Committee 



4 

INDIVIDUAL DONORS  

The Class of 1982 

Bill Adams '82 

William Bares '59 

Deanna Beauchamp '79 

Susan Skufca Bell '82 

Mary & Stan Bender 

Marilyn Blake 

Marylin Bloom 

Patricia Guentzler Boehmer '65 

Barb Buss 

Jim Campbell '82 

Lynn Chessman '82 

Rondelle Cicirelli '82 

Connie Cleary 

Mark Cline '75 

Mike Cly '04 

Terry DeBaltzo '77 

Frank Desico 

Gisela Grossman Evola '65 

Bob Farone '79 

Frank Foti '74 

William Globaker '66 

Daniel Gotti '58 

Linda Julian '82 

Marian Spisich Kaifesh '79 

Carrie Kaminski 

Janie Pezdir Key '73 

Bryan Levon '85 

Carla Vesel Licastro '72 

Marian Krihwan Linsz '63 

Cookie DeBiase LoShiavo '64 

Gloria Whitmer Majeski '74 

Scott Mann '80 

Fred Martin '76 

Roger & Donna Palsa Mikulandra '82 

Dennis Nemura '61 

Lori Ondecko '82 

Chuck Paschke '75 

Dan Paschke '73 

Nancy Krihwan Perlic '66 

Chris & Martin Petrof 

Michelle Picciano 

Sue Nido Pontious '82 

Tim Reid '62 

The Ruffner Family: Louise, retired staff,                
     Joe '90, Emily '93, Tom '96 

Joe Seifert '82 

Louise Seifert 

Joe & Tracey Ondecko Sepesy '77 

Robin Gallese Shannon '74 

Donna Sherman '66 

Kathy Shine 

Teri DiMattia Shine '72 

Jill & Jim Skufca '82 

Bob Smith, retired Wickliffe superintendent  and 
founder of WSAA 

Denise Smith '82 

Marianne Smith, Avon Rep. 

The Tripepi Family: Debbie '76, Tim '01,         
     Steven '05, Thomas '10 

Jack Vitek 

Nancy Issel Wilson '58 

Patty & Rich Wilson '82 

Jessica Yurkovich 

Jodi Ondecko Yurkovich '86 
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2016 Basket Raffle Guests, Prizes, 
and Volunteers  

Wickliffe High School Volunteers: were Izzie Goth, 

Brooke Gregal, Natasha Shah, Slex Weaver,   Dylan 
Aquila and (not pictured) Mike Gregal.   
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This yearôs Wickliffe High School Senior 

Awards night will be held on May 11, 2016 at 

7:OO p.m. in the gymnasium followed by a 

reception sponsored by the Wickliffe Schools 

Alumni Association. Since the birth of the 

WSAA in September of 2003, our first mis-

sion was to create a scholarship program for 

graduating seniors of Wickliffe High School 

attending a vocational,  or 2 or 4 year institu-

tions of higher learning. In our early years, 

we presented scholarships to 5 graduating 

seniors in the amount of $500 to each recipi-

ent. Over the years as our donations and fund-

raising efforts have grown, we have been able 

to increase the scholarship amount to $1000 

per recipient and increase the scholarships to 

6 students per year.  To date, we have 

awarded over $30,000 in scholarships.   To 

keep the scholarship program thriving, we 

need your continued support.   Donations can 

be made at any time on our website, 

www.wickliffealumni.org, or you can donate 

to or attend our annual Super Bowl Basket 

Raffle.  Without your generous support, we 

would not be able to give back to the Wick-

liffe School System or provide the many other 

events benefitting our alumni throughout the 

year.  On behalf of myself and the entire 

WSAA Board of Directors, thank you for you 

continuous support and generous donations! 

For scholarship applications, please contact 

me at jpc5436@outlook.com or download the 

application from the Wickliffe High School 

Scholarship listing on the schoolôs home 

page.  

Itôs that time again!  

Jimmy Campbell ó82 

2015 WSAA Scholarship Recipients  

With the ever rising tuition costs, the WSAA with 
your help is able to make a difference. 

http://www.wickliffealumni.org
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The Legendary Nora Stoneman 

Not that long ago, Norma Stone-
manôs name was synonymous with 
Wickliffe Schools.  Norma died April 
28, 1974 after a career as an Ohio 
educator spanning 57 years.  Dur-
ing the 31 years at Lincoln, this vi-
vacious redhead made her greatest 
mark on Wickliffe.  She helped two 

elementary schools get started.  One of her pet 
projects was the establishment of the River Road 
camp.  Mrs. Stoneman had a vast storehouse of 
memories encompassing her years involved with 
the school system and of the people with whom 
she came in contact. 

She held a degree from Kent State University and 
a bachelor of science and master of arts degree 
from Western Reserve University. 

She began teaching at the age of 17 in New Cum-
berland, Ohio where she was born in 1898.  She 
also taught at John Muir Elementary school in 
Parma for 10 years and served as principal for 5 
years. 

In 1968, more than 800 people, including current 
and past students, administrators, fellow teach-
ers, friends and relatives, gathered in the Lincoln 
school gymnasium to pay tribute to Mrs. Stone-
man as she entered retirement.  Two years later 
she was elected to the Wickliffe Board of Educa-
tion and served as president.  Her term ended in 
1973. 

Her remarkable career elected her to membership 
in ñWhoôs Who in American Educationò in 1960 
and ñWhoôs Who in American Womenò in 1966. 

In November, 1974 some of the students at Lin-
coln School planted a Sunburst Locust tree in 
memory of the late beloved principal.  

Mrs. Stoneman died at the age of 75 but her spirit 
will live on because she will always be a living leg-
end in Wickliffe...  

Foreword in 1926 the Wick -Leaf  

The Wick-Leaf is a symbol of achievements at-
tained and of battles fought and won by the stu-
dents in Wickliffe High School during the year 
1925-1926.  It is a memorial and a monument to 
hopes fulfilled, and the completion of a noble en-
terprise; ambitions realized by the various classes. 

We hope that the contents of this publication will 

be of interest to the readers and future students 

of this institution in many years to come.  

Memory Lane Treasures  

By Teri Shine 

History of the Class of ô24 by M. Kralick ô25  
from the 1926 Wick -Leaf  

The Class of ô24 embarked upon its high school 
career in 1920 with ten students on its roll.  This 
class rapidly decreased until only three students 
were left.  

To Thomas Brooks belongs the honorable title of 
ñFirst Editor of the Wickliffe-Leafò.  It was he who 
laid the firm foundation for the future success of 
Wickliffe High Schoolôs first paper.  Two members 
of the class of ô24 scored high in basketball, and 
for a term each captained their teams to victories,  
All three students have taken active part in the 
different high school organizations and each has 
shown his adaptability to character roles on the 
stage by his performance in various plays.  Indeed 
one of the young men of this group might well be 
named the ñfamous lover of the stage.ò 

In addition to these achievements, the three stu-
dents proved themselves popular at all social 
events.  They were a game sort of group and their 
entry into activities was marked with a certain en-
thusiasm characteristic of them. 

On the evening of June 15th, 1924, the honor of 
being the first class to graduate from Wickliffe 
High School was conferred upon them. 
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Join the  Wickliffe Schools Alumni Association 
group Facebook page today.  Keep up-to- date 
with current alumni news and events along with 
trivia questions where your comments and special 
memories are encouraged.  We donôt care if you 
know the answer; just give your best guess or 
share your special memories.   

You can join by going to the Wickliffe Alumni web-
site at www.wickliffealumni.org and click the big 
Facebook link on the home page or just click the 
LIKE   button in Facebook on the Wickliffe Schools 
Alumni Association group page. Tell all your Face-
book friends who went to Wickliffe to join the 
group today.   

Planning a class reunion?  Post the details on the 
Wickliffe Schools Alumni Association Facebook 
page.  Looking for help planning a reunion?  Canôt 
find a classmate?  Maybe someone in the group 
has helpful information.    

Please email wsaasocialdir@gmail.com to submit 
trivia questions or suggestions for ideas on our 
Facebook page.  If you submit trivia questions, 
please include your name, graduation year, and 
the answers (if you know them).  

 

Wickliffe Celebrates              
Bicentennial in 2017  

By Dave Krych 

The City of Wickliffe will be celebrating its Bi-
centennial in 2017. Dave Krych, WSAA board 
member and Wickliffe Council President, is 
looking for any old photos of Euclid Avenue to 
display for their event. Dave is starting a com-
mittee for the bicentennial. Contact him if you 
are interested in helping.  

Contact Dave at dkrych@cityofWickliffe.com if 
you can be of assistance.  

 Please support your                       
Alumni Association.  

Donations may be made in  
memory of a friend,  

teacher or loved one.  
 

Make checks payable to: WSAA  
Send to: WSAA ATTN: Teri Shine  

PO Box 195  
Wickliffe, OH  44092  

440 -666 -9306  
tshine2141@aol.com  
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Tidbits, trivia questions, & memo-
rable answers are available on the                    

Wickliffe Schools Alumni             
Association Facebook group page  

Gene Kutina I have no idea why there are multiple logos, 
however, I was asked during 1959-60 to design a Blue Devil 
logo by Football Coach Ed Logan for the Boosters Club. The 
guy in the yellow shorts holding a trident spear is the final re-
sult. If the Alumni Association is interested, I have correspon-
dence and the original logo for your review.  

Jan Urchek I only remember the cute little one. Class of 65  

You Little Devil  

By Gene Kutina 

Other devils used throughout the 
years.  

The history and sub-
sequent changes of 
the Wickliffe Blue 
Devil logo has long 
intrigued the WSAA, 
so we put the ques-
tion out there to you, 
our alumni, via social 
media.   

We received a few different answers.  A couple 
of people have claimed to have created it .   We 
did hear from Gene Kutina, Class of 1960 who 
was gracious to take the time to answer our 
question.  Here it is:  

 ñI suppose it would be useful to start out by 
outlining who I am and what my link to the at-
tached "little guy in yellow pants"  is. I gradu-
ated with the class of 1960.  I was a fair to me-
diocre student and a slightly better athlete.  I 
played baseball, wrestled and football and was 
captain of the 1959 - 1960 NEC Co-
championship football team.  As a result the 
coaches knew me and I knew them fairly well.                                                                                                                   
(Continued on pg 10) 

Does anyone know the reason that the 
Wickliffe Blue Devil has several differ-
ent images? Did he have a name? I do 
not know the answers but hope some-
one does.  

For those too young to know Ghoulardi.        
Ghoulardi  was a fictional character invented and 
portrayed by voice announcer, actor and disc 
jockey Ernie Anderson as the horror host of Shock 
Theater at WJW-TV  

Rebecca Gumm: The little devil was used for the elementary 
schools in the 80's. The other devil was for the high school. 
When I was at Worden, we had the "baby devil".  At the high 
school, we had the devil on the left. Class of '92, my brother 
was Class of '82.                                                                        
Sharon Gessler I like the little guy best. The one above him      
is creepy looking. The one on the left looks like a pissed off    
Ghoulardi.    

Frank Ortolani The story that I heard is this: Mr. Witt (Barry 
Witt's father) created the little blue devil modeled after a 
cartoon character called "Hot Stuff". This was in the 60's.                
Mark Linton Gene, I was never happier than when Coach 
Simmonds gave me a metal travel case with this logo on it. It 
meant I had made the varsity.  In 1963-64 we won the Free-
way conference that year.                                                                                    
Calvin Johnsom Very good question                                                 
Marian Schwaller Carney The mature one sure looks like 
Ghoulardi. Just sayinô.                                                                                          
Pat Suback Alves the only "official" one was the little guy 
on the right.                                                                         
Michael Foss Hot Stuff.  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100008173995977&fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/jan.urchek?fref=ufi
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fictional_character
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Announcer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Actor
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Disc_jockey
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Disc_jockey
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ernie_Anderson
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Horror_host
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shock_Theater
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shock_Theater
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/WJW_(TV)
https://www.facebook.com/rebeccagumm?fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/sharon.gessler.9?fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/frank.ortolani.5?fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/mark.linton.79?fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/calvin.johnsom.5?fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/marian.carney?fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/pat.s.alves?fref=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/michael.foss.750?fref=ufi
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You Little Devil (continued from page 9)  

Sometime during the 1959 football season, head 
coach Ed Logan approached me to request that 
I design a school logo for the Wickliffe Ath-
letic Boosters Club.  The reason for this request 
was WHS was looking for ways to promote fund 
raising for its athletic programs.  The attached is 
a scan of the first four inch diameter  decals 
manufactured from my design. (shown on page 
9) If I recall correctly they were given to donors 
for display on home windows and automobiles 
and later adapted to a variety of other applica-
tions over-the-years 

I'm unsure as to why Coach Logan approached 
me for this project.  I suspect it was due to a 
combination of factors; i.e.,  my also being a stu-
dent in his engineering drawing class, an art 
student and a kid that dabbled in automotive 
graphics and pin-stripping. 

 Apparently, however, the "official" school logo 
has been somewhat of a nebulous issue over 
the years since 1960 and perhaps even be-
fore.  It seems it  has arisen in various permuta-
tions throughout our school's history.     

I found this "bumper 
sticker" on the back 
cover of a decaying 
scrap book while 
looking for back-
ground information 
regarding the 
logo.  The adhesive 
still holds fast to the 
scrapbook's cover, 
even though the 
cover has long since 
parted ways with the 
scrapbook.  I can say 

with certainty, however,  that I obtained 
it sometime between my freshman and senior 
years but where, how and when I cannot re-
member.ò  ~ Gene Kutina 

Well, the mystery 
continues be-
cause we re-
ceived another 
response to our 
question about 
the Blue Devil 
logo.  This ver-
sion was sent 
into our director, 
but the creator 
has asked to re-

main anonymous. Here is this personôs story: 

This Blue Devil creator was in the sixth grade 
(1970 WHS graduate) when his teacher, Edwina 
Logan, told his class that the district was going 
to have a contest for a design for a blue devil 
logo. This logo would be put on decals, badges, 
and shirts.   With the guidance of Miss Logan 
and her suggestions that the new logo be 
friendly, happy (victorious) and looking in a cer-
tain direction, the impish devil design was cre-
ated. 

 The drawing was submitted and approximately 
a month later, Miss Logan announced to the 
class that ñof the dozens of entries submitted for 
the design for the new Wickliffe Blue Devil logo, 
your classmate's design was chosen. We can all 
be proud that a sixth grader won. ñ 

Keep your letters coming!  

Weôd love to hear from you. 

Do you have a great idea for a feature 
story?  Please write to us and share your 
stories, pictures, memories, or other 
thoughts about the newsletter.  

Wickliffe Schools Alumni Association  

Devil Doings Newsletter  
PO Box 195  

Wickliffe, Ohio  44092  
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In loving memory of all our fellow classmates who 
have passed away, the Wickliffe Schools Alumni As-
sociation website (www.wickliffealumni.org ) has an 
ñIn Memoriamò section. 
 
Please take a moment and view the names; let us 

know if you have a friend or loved one who went to 

Wickliffe and should be included.  (On the 

ñDirectoryò tab, choose ñIn Memoriamò from the 

drop down list, click to open). Please use the pro-

vided form to have a departed classmate honored on 

this page or send the information directly to wsaaso-

cialdir@gmail.com  The following information is re-

quired:  

Full Name,  

Date of Birth/Date of Death,  

Year Graduated.  

NOTE: Copy of the Obituary  or Link to  Obitu-

ary or Copy of Death Notice or Copy of Funeral 

Home In Memoriam Card  

Visit the Wickliffe Schools 
Alumni Association                

Website -   
www.wickliffealumni.org  

The WSAA website is a great way to catch up 
with old friends and keep up with WSAA activi-
ties.  

Our database currently has over 6000 alumni, 
staff and faculty.  We are thankful to have re-
ceived member information from class contacts, 
but this information may now be outdated.  

Please visit the website today at 
www.wickliffealumni.org  to update information 
and to see all the great things the Alumni Asso-
ciation is doing.  

We encourage you to include your email address 
to get last minute announcements or reminders 
for special events such as the All Alumni Night 
and to continue to receive your copy of the Devil 
Doings Newsletter. 

Note:  If you do not receive the electronic news-
letters, please check to be sure your e-mail ad-
dress is correct.  Re-register if you cannot re-
member your login or password.  

We Will Never Forget 

Don't be dismayed at 
goodbyes. A farewell is 
necessary before you 
can meet again. And 
meeting again, after 
moments or lifetime, is 
certain for those who 
are friends. 

- Richard Bach 

http://www.wickliffealumni.org


2005 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view profiles 2005   

Paul Laspina  1958  

Douglas Drenik  1961  

Pat Gucciardo  1962  

Frank Fitz  1963  

Chuck Paschke  1975  

Greg Drenik  1977  

Mary Sivak -Gilbert  1978  

Sonya Ming Bianco  1984  

Robert Mrosko  1984  

James Rosneck  1993  

2007 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view profiles 2007  

Eugene Caruso  1949  

Erwin Will  1961  

Peter Gamier  1961  

Daniel C. Paschke  1973  

Kevin Porter  1986  

2009 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view Profiles 2009.  

Ken Ranallo  Coach  

Vincent ñSonnyò Mazzolini 1961  

Ralph Simmonds  Coach  

Robert Edward Farone  1979  

Anthony Corpora  1994  

2011 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view Profiles 2011  

Jack Biondolillo  1962  

Tom Rosneck  1966/Coach  

Phil Drenik  1974  

Patrick McDowell  1978  

Vicky Kozlina DeLisa  1986  

2013 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view Profiles 2013  

Members of 1974 Baseball Team & Coach Ken Panallo   

Al Benz  Coach  

Brian Derov  1971  

Ray DiMattia  1957  

Cecily Dubusker  1998  

2015 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view Profiles 2015    

Dennis Nemura  1961  

Mary Seifert Cheraso  1982  

Leigh Mann Guido  1983  

Tony Cira  1986  

Matt Zelina  1987  

Mike Sheredy  1999  

2006 ACHIEVEMENT HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view profiles 2006   

Dominic DiMatteo  1939  

William Bares  1959  

K. Michael Benz  1965  

Edward Bernetich  1967  

Richard Benz  1969  

Jayne Kennedy Overton  1970  

Kathy Buckley  1972  

Dominick Casadonti  1973  

Frank Foti  1974  

Donald Figer  1985  

2008 ACHIEVEMENT HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view profiles 2008   

Richard L. Shank  1966  

David J. Krych  1971  

David Maurice Massey  1974  

Sharon Ruth Inman  1980  

Laurence N. Benz  1980  

2010 ACHIEVEMENT HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view profiles 2010   

Phyllis Ann Speirs Farinacci  1958  

A. Melvin Alexander, MD  1961  

Rick DôAmico 1962  

Terry Mulroy  1981  

Stacey Richardson Crawford  1988  

2012 ACHIEVEMENT HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view profiles 2012   

Peter Christopher  1972/Staff  

Gloria Jean Whitmer Majeski  1974  

Kelly Burkhardt Conti  1981  

Michael J. Allen  1981  

Lauren L. Murphy, PhD  1994  

2014 ACHIEVEMENT HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

Click on Induction Year to view Profiles 2014  

Harry Grubbs  1958  

Fred Kuhar  1964  

Kerry Kramp  1973  

Patricia Hintz Jewell  1975  

Vincent Granito  1983  

2016 ACHIEVEMENT HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES  

TO BE ANNOUNCED SOON  

  

  

  

  

  

  

http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AthleticHallofFame/Classof2005.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AthleticHallofFame/Classof2007.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AthleticHallofFame/Classof2009.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AthleticHallofFame/Classof2011.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AthleticHallofFame/Classof2013.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AthleticHallofFame/Classof2015.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AchievementHallofFame/Classof2006.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AchievementHallofFame/Classof2008.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AchievementHallofFame/Classof2010.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AchievementHallofFame/Classof2012.aspx
http://www.wickliffealumni.org/web/HallofFame/AchievementHallofFame/Classof2014.aspx
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SAVE THE DATE FOR UPCOMING REUNIONS OR SPECIAL 
EVENTS 

Class of ó66 - 50th Class Reunion Dinner   

Friday, August 5th, 2016 at the Wickliffe 
Italian & American Club on Euclid Ave. in 
Wickliffe. See ñHalf a Century Reunion 
for the Class of 1966ò article for more 
information.  Contact Car-
ilyn Nigro Harper at             
440-666-7073 or e-mail 
charper1948@yahoo.com             

Class of ó81 35th Class Reunion   

October 8th, 2016 at the Firehouse 
in Willoughby.  Check out the Class 
of ó81 Facebook page for more        
information.  

 

The 10 Year Era 1960ôs Reunion  
 

Saturday, August 6th, 2016 at the 
Mentor Holiday Inn. Information 
on page 15. Contact Pat Suback 
Alves wickliffeclass66@aol.com 
with any questions.                                                                  
 

Thatôs 70ôs Reunion  
 

Saturday, July 30th, 2016 at the 
Deekers Side Tracks Bar and 
Grille 8455 Station St. Mentor, 
Ohio 44060 7:00 PM. Informa-
tion on page 15. Email Ques-

tions to whs70sreunion@aol.com. 

Class of ó74 Birthday Bash   

Fellow 1974 classmates....Save the date, Friday,  
July 29th, 2016. There's about 
375 of us who need to celebrate 
a milestone birthday!! Details 
about our class of 1974 Birthday 
Bash will be forthcoming, but 
we've locked down a date!!  

Half a Century Reunion for the            
Class of 1966  

Friday, August 5th, 2016 is our 
opportunity to relive the past for 
just one night.  Go back down 
memory lane with the classmates 
we shared so much of our youth 
with.  Listen to the songs of the 

sixties playing those familiar  melodies that we en-
joyed so much back in the day.  Sports, Band, Choir 
and other special groups foster memories that you 
may have long forgotten.   

Please mark your calen-
dars to make sure you do 
not miss this once in a 
life time special event.  
We will have a great din-
ner at the Wickliffe Ital-
ian & American Club, 
29717 Euclid Ave., Wick-
liffe, OH  44092. The 
evening begins at 5:00 PM with a cash bar/cocktails 
and dinner to follow at 6:00 PM.  No need to get all  
gussied up; we are going casual.   

If you haven't been contacted,  please give Carilyn 
Nigro Harper a call at 440-
666-7073 or e-mail her at  
charper1948@yahoo.com. 
She will make sure you get 
all the information of what 
you need to join in on the 
fun.  

Updates will be posted in future editions of this 
newsletter and on the Wickliffe Schools Alumni    
Association Facebook group page 
along with a blog in the WSAA 
website. 

Invitations will we going out 
soon.  We hope to see everyone 
there! 
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Casino Trip  

APRIL 30, 2016  

Mountaineer in WV  

COST: $35.00 per person, but you will be 
given $25 of free play upon arrival.  

Included in the cost are: snacks, water, 
jello shots & door prize drawings  

*You are also welcome to BYO coolers/
food/adult beverages.  

LIMITED  ticketséThese tickets sell out quick. 
Reserve your tickets  as soon as you can!  

To reserve your spot or ask any 
questions, contact: Darla Myers, 
29953 Warren Road,Wickliffe, Ohio 
44092    

call or email: 
auntiedar1963@yahoo.com   

Cell# 440 -521 -3121  or                     
216 -957 -2641  

Hope you can join us! It is a GREAT Day 
away. 

We would love to help get the word out for your 
reunions!  Write up an announcement or ñsave 
the dateò and we will publish the information for 
you.  Give us the place, date, time and any 
other information you would like your class-
mates to know.  Never had a reunion?  Step up 
and organize one yourself. Itôs easy with our 
help.  We can get the word out for volunteers to 
help you form a committee.  

If you had a great reunion, share the informa-
tion with us by sending us a recap and pictures.   

Send info to: wsaasocialdir@gmail.com 

Reunion Announcements &                                                            
Commentary Welcomed   

By Nancy Perlic 

mailto:auntiedar1963@yahoo.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOjMqMDeyccCFU8FkgodxV8Orw&url=http://www.canstockphoto.com/casino-symbols-1793998.html&ei=NULfVajeM8-KyATFv7n4Cg&psig=AFQjCNExqNLa7a6DzfloRqbnfHM6RrVDCg&us
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.vectorsland.com/imgd/l41621-dice-92012.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.vectorsland.com/vector/logo-casino&h=388&w=518&tbnid=_cZgpHDzd2-b_M:&docid=SzfH6CKdJWqKKM&ei=oELfVeXfL4mlyAT5laGgBg&tbm=isch&ved=0CDAQMygtMC04ZGoVCh
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The 10 Year Era 1960ôs Reunion  
 

By Linda Gilson Jones 

It's not too soon to start thinking about the 
next Wickliffe High 60s-Era Reunion! 

This year we will be celebrating the 10th Year of 
the 60s-Era Reunions! It will also be the 50th 
Anniversary for the Class of 1966.  

When: Saturday, August 6th, 2016 
Where: Krave Restaurant and Side Bar of the 
Holiday Inn - Mentor 7701 Reynolds Rd (306) 
south of Rt. 2 

 
$5.00 Donation per person 

Dinner Menu available 6-8pm - Eat & Drink on 
your own tab!  One Trip Appetizers at 8pm  

Starts at 6:00 pm...and ends when you're tired 
of having fun.  

RSVP for head count and database updates to: 
Wickliffeclass66@aol.com 

TEN YEARS OF CLASSES --ONE BIG               
REUNION !!! 

 

WICKLIFFE HIGH CLASSES 
of 1970 -1979  

5 th  ANNUAL  

 ñTHAT 70ôS REUNIONò 

 

SATURDAY, JULY 30, 2016  
 

 Deekerôs Sidetracks   
8455 Station St.  

Mentor, Ohio 44060  
 

7:00 PM  
 

www.deekerssidetracks.com  
 

Come join us for an evening of 
memories  

 

No cover charge  
 

Donations Accepted  
 

All purchases on your own tab  
 

Have Some Fun  
70ôs Attire Welcomed 

 
 

Email Questions to  
Whs70sreunion@aol.com  or  
Wick70sReunion@att.net.   

 

http://www.deekerssidetracks.com/
mailto:Whs70sreunion@aol.com
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Western Caribbean Cruise Recap  

By Connie Naylor  

In October of 2013, June Fox and myself, Connie 

Naylor, classmates from the Wickliffe High School 
Class of 1966, sat with our hubbies visiting and an 

idea was born ð to celebrate our 50th Class Reun-

ion with other Wickliffe High School Alumni on what 
we would call our "1966 50th Class Reunion Cruise." 

After months of planning, six Wickliffe High School 

Alumni of the class of 1966 and their spouses 
boarded the MSC Divina on February 20 for a week 

at sea to re-connect. What a wonderful week it 

was! Those who joined in the fun were Jane and 
George Vanik, Paul and Jackie (Rider) Kucharski, 

Jerry and Carilyn (Nigro) Harper, Bruce and June 

(Fox) DeGraw, Ken Prather and Maria Ferraro, Rick 
('65) and Connie (Beadle) Naylor. 

We embarked from the Port of Miami and headed 

out to sea. Our first day was spent settling in, and 
we fell into a routine as though we had never been 

separated as friends for nearly 50 years! Some of 

us joined one another for breakfast, some for lunch, 
but most of us gathered for cocktails at 6 pm, a 

fabulous show at 7 pm, and always dinner together 

at 8:30 pm. Our ports of call were Jamaica, Grand 
Caymen, Cozumel and Nassau. Each day we went 

off on our adventures, sometimes together and 

sometimes on our own. We settled on the La Luna 
Bar as our 6 pm cocktail hour location and met 

there each evening to discuss our adventures of the 

day, enjoy a cocktail, and share memories about 
our days as students at Wickliffe Elementary 

Schools, Junior High and High School. What stories 

we shared!! Each evening we enjoyed the fabulous 
shows and delicious dinners together rotating seat-

ing so we had a chance to have catch-up conversa-

tions with everyone.  

Every day was an adventure! On Wednesday, Feb-
ruary 24, we disembarked in Cozumel. The Naylor's, 

Vanik's and Kacharski headed for a Tequila tasting 
experience of a lifetime! We connected with our 
guide Carlos who transported us to "Discover Mex-

ico Park," a small park dedicated to educating  

tourists in regards to Mexican history and culture. 

We learned the history of Tequila, how to properly 
drink it and enjoyed yummy mango margaritas and 

an authentic Mexican lunch. We had plenty to share 

at our 6 pm cocktail hour!!  

Thursday, February 25, we were at sea again. 
Breakfast and lunch were shared with friends, there 

was time for shopping, the casino, the deck and 

naps. Many of us enjoyed an outstanding perform-
ance of selections from La Traviatta Opera per-

formed by the cast of the MSC Divina.  Then we 

dressed up for formal night and met for cocktails in 
June and Bruce's room. Thanks to Bruce, June, 

George, Jane, Jackie and Paul, there was lots of 
bubbly to go around. Connie, Jackie and Paul pulled 

off the "great cheese caper" collecting cheese, 

breads and sandwiches from the buffet for appetiz-
ers perfectly arranged by Paul while Carilyn and 

Jerry collected plates of sweets!  This was such a 

special small gathering! We hated to call our gath-
ering to an end, but we wanted to head out to our 

show and dinner! We discussed plans for our group 

adventure in Nassau the next day and looked for-
ward to our tour led by June and Bruce!  

Back Row: June Fox DeGraw, George Vanik, Carilyn Nigro 
Harper, Maria Ferraro Prather Front Row: Connie Beadle 
Naylor and Jackie Rider Kucharski   

(Continued on page 17) 


